

## **Allegheny City Central Association**

P.O. Box 6255 Pittsburgh, PA 15212-0255 Phone: (412) 465-0192 Email: info@accapgh.org

Website: www.alleghenycitycentral.org

# General Membership Meeting Minutes Monday, July 09, 2018 Alphabet City, 7:00 p.m.

### In Attendance (41)

Lukas Bagshaw, Marie Barcic, Kate Bechak, Graciela Bolanos, Chris Cammarata, John Canning, Paul Carson, David Charlton, Laurie Charlton, Maggie Connor, Dan Deis, Patrick Dexter, Bill Donovan, Nan Donovan, Chris Gates, Joan Gielas, Ann Gilligan, Donna Green, Jerrold Green, Arthur James, Heather Keller, Jonathan Keller, Todd Kilgore, Jeff Martin, Bill McDowell, Deirdre Menchaca, Charles Moore, Molly Onufer, Nichele Parker, Stephen Pascal, James Pastorius, Mace Porac, Henry Reese, Danielle Ross, Nick Ross, Sherah Rothman, Patrick Sweeney, Richard Thompson, Erin Tobin, Andrew Wickesberg, Matt Williamson

#### Introduction

The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, July 9, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room at Alphabet City. The meeting was presided by Patrick Dexter and recorded by Nick Ross.

#### **Announcements/General Discussion**

Andrew Wickesberg motions to approve June meeting minutes; seconded by David Charlton. Motion passes.

Jeff Martin from the Office of Councilwoman Harris is scheduling a meeting on the railroad project with Norfolk Southern and city leadership. A future town hall community event is also being planned.

Molly Onufer from the Office of Community Affairs announced that the city will be setting up a direct email account for railroad bridge project information and comments. PennDOT has put the project on hold until further investigation is completed.

Erin Tobin from Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy had general updates.

Ann Gilligan from Mayfly Market, formerly Allegheny City Market, on Arch Street presented on their upcoming opening. The business will continue to be a market and deli combination, including fresh produce and local products. Renovations will include a refresh of the exterior with new mural on the north side of the building. Tentative opening planned for early September.

Lucas Bagshaw, founder of Bags and Blocks, presented on his litter cleanup initiative. Lucas will also be restarting the Beautification Committee.

